
THE MILITIA ACT.

other cause than the fault or neglect of the
person having charge thereof, in which last
named case they shall be renewed or repaired
by such person, or, if renewed or repaired at
the cost of the Province, the cost may be
recovered from such person as a debt due by
him to the Crown.

31. The arms and accoutrements of non-
coinmissioned officers and men of the Active
Militia shall be kept in public armouries
wherever there are such ; and where there are
no such public armouries then the Captain of
each Volunteer Corps shall be personally
responsible for the arms and accoutrements of
the non-commissioned Officers and Men of his
Corps, and shall himself actually keep the
same, and may be allowed annually a sum not
exceeding twenty dollars for so doing and for
taking care of the arms and accoutrements.

35. No Corps of Active Militia and no non-
commissioned officer or private thereof, shall
at any time appear armed or accoutred, except
when bonâfide at drill whether paid or unpaid,
or at target practice, or at Reviews or on Field-
days or Inspections, or for receiving distin-
guished persons or rendering fuineral honors to


